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Tbe meeting was called to order at 6.10 p.m.

AGENDA ITEM 1341 REPORT OF THE INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION ON THE WORK OF ITS
FORTIETH SESSION (continued) (A/43/10, A/43/539)

AGENDA ITEM 1301 DRAFT CODE OF CRIMES AGAINST THE PEACE AND SECURITY OF MANKIND
(~lnuAd) 0/43/525 and Add.l, A/43/621-S/20l95, A/43/666-S/202ll, A/43/709,
A/43/7l6-S/20231, A/43/744-S/20238)

1. Mr. RQUCQUNAS (Greece), referring to article 12 of the draft Code of Crimes
against the Peace and Security of Mankind, said that the International Law
Commission, while including in its definition of a;9relsion mOlt of the elements of
General ASlembly resolution 3314 (XXIX), had still not delineated clearly the
respective roles of the jud;e and of the Security Council in the attribution of
responsibility for the crime. Moreover, the formula in article 12, par1lgraph 1,
concernin; any individual to whom responsibility for acts conltitutin; ag;ression
was attriuuted under the Code, called for further clarification. With regard to
other aspects of ag;ression, his dele;ation believed that the Commission should
include the actual threat of aggression, for the reason••et forth in paragraph 219
of the report (A/43/l0). Furthermore, annexation should not be grouped together
with the use of force, but should be included as a separate crime.

2. As the question of intervention had been the SUbject of lengthy discussion,
the Commission must determine to what extent the draft Code should contain a
precise provision on that subject, in any event, the crime of international
terrorism should be dealt with separately. On the other hand, his delegation
shared the view, expressed by other delegations and summarized in paragraph 259 of
the report, that questions relating to breaches of treaty obligations should not be
included in the draft Code. Lastly, it also endorsed the view, set forth in
paragraph 275 of the report, that the draft Code should include provisions
reflecting the current status of international law with regard to crimes clearly
identified as such by the international instruments in force.

3. With regard to the elaboration of general principles for the draft Code as a
whole, the draft articles proposed by the Commission were somewhat dispersedl it
was lo be hoped that a logical continuity would be maintained in that part of the
draft. Draft article 4, for instanc3, concerning the obligation to try or
extradite, was at best a framework provisionl none the less, it was necessary to
examine thoroughly at some point the complex problems of international competence
and international judicial assistance which were becoming more and more pressing in
the international eight against crime.

4. Draft article 7, concerning the ~bis in idem rule, attempted to summarize
the current situation. DraCt article e on non-retroactivity, however, Which should
have been a natural outgrowth of other existing norms, had been of serious concern
to the Commission in the context of its uncertainty as to the appropriat. jUdicial
mechanism.
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(Mr. BguQQun••• Qr••q.)

5. Draft articl' 10 on the re.pon.ibility of the .up.rior had met with his
dele9ation'. approv~l since it reflected articl' 86, para9raph a, of Additional
Protocol 1 to the 194Q Oeneva Conventions. Draft article 11 on the r..lation.hip
between official pOlition and criminal r.sponsibility Ihould be r'9ard.d from the
standpoint of the attribution to individuals of crim•• a9ainst the peace and
security of mankind,

6. As the Commission purlued its .fforts to elaborate the dr.ft Code, the dilemma
of jurisdiction wa. inoreal1091y coming to the fore. Hie dele9ation had always
been receptive to the id.a of e.tabli.hin9 an international criminal jurisdiction.
The t.xt of the draft article. adopted thu. far, a. well a. the report and
~ommentarie., expre•• ly drew attention to th.t po.sibility. Indl.d, if exiltin9
tr.l.ti•• , int.rnational cuetom and internal 119i.lation d.t.rmin.d which jud9' was
COI,,\plt.nt to try. 9iv.n crim., • code Which .ncomp....d a more comprehensivl
eph.rl of off.ncl. could not fail to have .plcific provi.ion. on that que.tion.

7. Hie dlle9ation expressed its apprlciation to thl Sp.cial Rapporteur on the
st.tuI of the diplom.~ic courilr and the diplomatic ba9 not accompani.d by
diplomatic courier for hi. follow-up to tbe rlplil. r.c.ived from Government. on
the draft article. adopted by the Commil.ion on firlt readin;.

8. Mr. pXAz.QQNZALEZ (Chairman of the International Law Commie.ion) laid tbat he
welcomed the general tone of tbe dilcul.ion, whicb had reflected the Committee's
appreciation of tbe ••rioue and cr.ative work don. by the Commil.ion. The memb.re
of the Commil.ion had great r"plct for the mandate conferr.d upon th.m by the
Oen.ral Aee.mbly, and therefore paid gr.at att.ntiou to the opinionl .xpr••••d in
the Committee and in the writt.n comm.nt. of Governmlnt.. It wal thl Commi.lion'.
ta.k to reconcile, a••ff.ctively a. pOI.ible, the variou. point. of vi.w voiced by
the international community, with r.;ard to the topic. on it. a98nda, 8 ta.k which
wa. unavoidably time-consuming. Tbe Commission had to Itrik. a balanc. betwe.n a
ha.ty and m.cbanical elaboration of norm. which would fail ~o be ratifi.d by Member
State., and .xc.e.iv. d.lay in examlninq it.m. which urqently requir.d
international requlation.

9, He drew attention to para9raphl 597 to 599 of the report, concernin9 the
financial and lanquaqe con.traints which the International Law Seminar had
encountered in 1988. In view of the importance which the Commi.eion and the
Committee had traditionally attach.d to the traininq of younq lawyer. and
gov.rnm.nt official., particularly tho•• from developinq countri•• , it was to be
hoped that the draft re,olution to be adopt.d would include formulation. which
would provide the n.cI••ary ba.il for the optimal functioninq of the Seminar
in 1989.

10. Mr, TU!BK (Aultria), ,plakin9 al Chairman of the Ad Hgg Workin9 Group••aid
that the Workin9 Group, purluant to it. mandat., had coneidtred waye of improvln9
the manner in which thl report of the Commi••ion WI. conlidered in the Committ•••
rollowloq a 9.n.ra1 .xchanqe of vi.we, on tb. ba.i. of which h. had pr.par.d a li.t
of qUI.tionl, the Workinq Group bad conclud.d that the current arranqement••hould
be maintain.d and .trlnqth.oed. To that .nd, d.l'9.tiOn. Within; to comm.nt on the
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whole of the report in a sinqle statement vhould, as a rule, be 9i"en che floor
after the list of speakers on the topics ~che~uled for any given meeting had been
exhausted, delegations wishing to make topic-by-topic statements should endeavour
to abide by the agreed schedule and to exercise restraint regarding the length of
their statements. Furthermore, the aqreed schedule should be circulated to the
members or the Committee well ahead of the start of consideration of the items
concerned.

11. The workinq Group had expressed concern that Governnl"u~" had too little time
to study the report of the Commission. The Commis.ion shared that concern, as
reflected in paragraph 581 of its latest report, and had suggested that the
relevant items on the agenda of the Genaral Assembly should be taken up at a later
stage of the Assembly's session. However, in accordance with established practice,
the items in question did not come under discussion in the Committee until the very
end of Octoberl deferrinq them to an even later atage would create less than
optimum conditions for the holding of a serious debate.

12. The task of Governments would be facilitated if the report of the Commission
could, without prejUdice to its clarity and comprehenlivene•• , be reduced to more
manageable proportions. Accordingly, it was suggested that the Commission might
consider the possibility of shortening or omitting the background information
currently appearing at the beginning of m~st cndpters, shortening th~ summary of
the debate or focusing it on points on which the Commission felt a partiCUlar need
to seek the comments of the General Assembly, and giving succinct treatment to
individual draft articles which were to be read in conjunction with other still
uncompleted draft articles and therefore did not lend themse1v61 to meaningful
discussion.

13. It was easier to comment on individ~81 articles if the intended structure of
the corresponding draft was known in advanca. No definitive conclusion could be
arrived at until the work had reached 8 fairly advanced stage, however, the
practice of Special Rapporteurs providing early indications of their intentions,
and of the Commission working out tentative (lutlines on the basis of thr·.;e
indications, should be encouraged.

14. With regard to the possibility of arranging, on a systematic basis, informal
exch8nge~ of views between delegations in the Committee on matters concerning the
Commissi',n, it was necessary to stress that the Committee and the G~n.ral Assembly
were alone empowered to provide the Commission with political or legal orientations
in relation to its programme of work. Any common stand which might be arrived at
as a result of informal consultations could be considered as emanl\ting from the
Committee only with its formal endorsement. On the other hand, informal exchanges
of views on matters concerning, or dealt with by, the Commission, ~drticularly if
they involved the legal advisers of Governmonts gathered in New York, 9hould be
encouraged and facilitated. Such consultations should not lead to the issuance of
a written report or formal recommendations. The Working Group wished to stress
that recent experi~nce showed that the follow-up action on the Commis$ion's fInal
draets could be discussed with particular felicitous results in informal
consultations, and that method might therefore be followed in the future.
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(Mr. tu.rke AUltrla)

15. With reqard to the .uqqe.tion contained in paraqraph 582 of the report that
Special Rapporteur••hould be enabl.d to attend the debate, held on their
re.pective topic. in the Committee, there did not .eem to havw been any previous
l.ak of understanding on the part of Special Rapporteur. a. to existin9 trends in
thl Committee. Furthlrmor., Speoial Rapporteurl were re.poneible to the Commi•• ion
and care Ihould be taken not to jlopard1.e that rllation.hip. HI al.o drew
attention to the financial implications involved.

16. Concerning the po.,ibl1ity of eltabllshinq priorities amonq the topic. on the
Comml.sion'. aqenda, it should be noted that the proqramme worked out by the
Commission at the be9inninq of each five-yebt term period wa. submitted to the
Oeneral Assembly for approval. In implem.ntinq the approved proqramme, the
Commi.sion required .uffiaient freedom of actionl on the other hand, it wa. a
function of the Committee to alert the Commis.loD to the n.ed. of the international
community in the area of the proqre.e1ve development and codification of
international law. It wae not clear whether the G.neral A••embly could 90 far
beyond the 9.neral directive which it had, for a number of years, 9iven the
Commission in the relevant re.olution.. It miqht, however, be pOI.ible to expr••• ,
in thl draft re.olution dealing with the report of the Commis.ion, the de.ire of
the Gen.ral A•••mb1y that those draft article. which were at the stave ot ••cond
reading in th' Commi•• ion .hould be lubmitted al .oon a. pO'lible to the AI.embly.

17. Whereal the Commis.ion, in paraqraph S61 of it. r.port, had point.d out that
it. ta.k would be f.cilit.t.d if the A••embly found it po•• ible in certain ca••• to
dec1de at an early .ta;e on the form which the end pr04uet of the Commi •• ion'. work
.hould take, the Workin9 Group btlieve4 that, a. a genlral rule, a definite
deci.ion could only be taken once a Ipecific draft ha4 be.n compllted, such.
d.cl.ion wa. n.c••••rily conditional upon the acceptability of the draft.

18. With r.qard to the Commis'ion'. future proqramme ot work the Workinq Group
recognized that Government. had an import.nt role to play in that area, and a'.umed
th.t, in accordance with p.,t practice, the propol.l. of the Commi.sion would b.
di.cU8.ed in due courle within the framework of the Committee.

19. Mr. KOROMA (Sierra Leone) lai~ th.t he hope4 that the Committee woul4 ret.in
flexibility in implementinq the recomm.nd.tion. contained in the report.

Th. m••ting ro,e at 7.05 p.m.




